
 

  

 

          

  

 

 
 
   
                                                                                          
          12th November 2021 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Update 
Thank you for responding to last week’s request regarding notice of potential and confirmed 
Covid19 cases. Whilst there continue to be cases dotted across school, this week has seen 
a lot less disruption.  
 
When we send you an alert letter to say that there has been a positive case in your child’s 
class then it is worth considering testing, as in our experience it is highly unlikely that you 
will be contacted by NHS Test and Trace. Since September we don’t know of anyone 
(including staff) who have been contacted through this system based on a contact in 
class/school.  
 
Remembrance 
The children paid their respects yesterday on Armistice Day by honouring a minute’s silence 
and talking this through in class.   
 
Hollinswood and Randlay Parish Council invite you to join them this Sunday to honour and 
pay tribute to everyone affected by conflict. This will take place at The Memorial in Telford 
Town Park from 10.30am. If you would like to join the parade, then meet in Southwater 
Square at 10.20am. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.  
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
Glenn Atkinson 
Headteacher  
  

 

Hollinswood Primary School and Nursery 
Headteacher: Mr G Atkinson BEd(Hons) 
___________________________________ 
Dale Acre Way, Hollinswood, Telford, Shropshire TF3 2EP 

Tel: 01952 386920/386930 

Email: a2200@taw.org.uk / h2200@taw.org.uk  

Web: http://hollinswoodprimary.co.uk/  
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